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Vermont Board of Medical Practice 
Minutes of the January 18, 2023 2022 Board Meeting 

Meeting Conducted via Microsoft Teams 
 

Unapproved       
 
1. Call to Order; Call the Roll; Acknowledge Guests: 

Dr. Hildrebrandt called the meeting to order at 12:11 p.m.  
 

Members Present via phone: 
Leo LeCours; David Liebow, DPM; Patricia Hunter; Christine Payne, MD; Suzanne 
Jones, PA-C; Matthew Greenberg, MD; Gail Falk; Richard Clattenburg, MD; Sarah 
McClain; Robert Tortolani, MD 

 
Others in Attendance via phone: 

Paula Nenninger, Investigator; Scott Frennier, Investigator; Jane Malago, Operations 
Administrator; Tracy Hayes, Medical Licensing Specialist 

 
2. Public Comments:   None 
 
3. Presentation of Applications (Recommendations were in the form of motions by 

the member making the recommendation). 
 

Dr. Hildebrant called for a motion for the issuance of Physician and 
Physician Assistant Licenses and Anesthesiologist Assistant certifications 
for:  
   
 Khalil Ali MD   Alexander Blood MD Ermin Husic AA-C 
 Austin Kim MD   Melia Kovach PA-C  Megan Neils MD 
 Andrew Place MD  Ellen Richardson MD Jillian Sackett MD 
 Paula Voinescu MD 
 
Recommended by Dr. Tortolani for licensure. Seconded by Ms. Hunter passed, 
opposed: none; recused: none; abstained: none. 

 
Dr. Hildebrant called for a motion for the issuance of Limited Temporary 
Physician Licenses for:  

 
 Nathan Fritts MD  Sarah Jackson MD   
  

Recommended by MS. Hunter for Limited Temporary Physician licensure.  
Seconded by Ms. Falk, passed, opposed: none; recused: none; abstained: 
none. 
 

 
4. Other Business:  None   
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5. Next Regular Board meeting: February 1, 2023, 11 a.m., via Teams. 

 
6. Adjournment 

 
Dr. Hildebrant adjourned the meeting at 12:16 p.m. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Tracy Hayes 
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